cremona The Village Voice PO Box 10 Cremona AB TOM ORO Phone: 403-637-3762

Fax: 403-637-2101 E-mail: inquiry@cremona.ca

VILLAGE OF CREMONA NEWSLETTER

JULY 2022

Thank you Community!

Despite the sometimes inclement weather, many residents enjoyed the various activities at Cremona's Canada Day celebrations. Thank you to the service groups, businesses and individuals that volunteered their time. In addition to the list that was in the Canada Day Flyer, our Cremona Fire Department wanted to ensure we also extended a thank you to Keith Lewis at KC Foods, for once again donating all the product for the Canada Day breakfast, so thank you Keith!

Council Meeting Highlights: June 21st,2022

Village of Cremona Council held its regular meeting on Tuesday, June 21st, 2022, at 7 pm. Highlights of the meeting are as follows:

- First regular council meeting following June 15th by election
- Council welcomed newly elected Councillor Joe Canaday
- Council approved first reading of an application to change residential zoning on First Street West to accommodate multi unit housing.

More information on this proposed project will be shared soon on the village website.

The next regular meeting of Council is scheduled for September 20th, at 7:00 pm



Property Taxation Notices

Due to the delay in getting tax notices out to residents, the deadline for payment has been extended to **Wednesday**, **August 3rd**, Tax notices were sent out to all residents in June. If you are interested in participating in the TIPP (Tax Installment Payment Plan) Program, or if you have any other questions, please contact the Village office. The TIPP program allows you to pay your property tax on a monthly basis instead of doing it in a single payment.



International Program Visits Cremona

CISV International (formerly Children's International Summer Village) is thrilled to be holding an international program in Cremona next month and are very grateful to Joanna Harvie for allowing them to use the Cremona School. CISV is a non-profit, volunteer run organization and the Calgary chapter has been working for months to finalize all the details of their visit to our Village.

The program will run from July 8- August 4. Organizers are expecting participants from 10 different countries as well as a staff team and some Junior Counsellors. CISV International has implemented a number of hosting protocols to keep everyone as healthy as possible during these Covid times. Prior to the pandemic, they were able to hold an Open Day at their programs. This was an opportunity to invite members of the community to meet the participants of the camp. Unfortunately, they are not able to do that this year as they must limit the number of volunteers and visitors who come to the camp. That said, they indicated they will do their best to be very good neighbours during their time in Cremona! If you have any questions about CISV, please email Sara Davies, Chapter Chair.

chair@cisvcalgary.org



Village of Cremona Spring Clean Up That's now a Summer Clean up!

Sorry for any delay in offering this service. The following details are confirmed.

July 18th to 23rd waster bins will be available to Cremona Residents to dispose of their unwanted items.

Bins will be located in the Public works yard and accessible during the week (Monday to Friday) from 9 am to 4 pm and Saturday from 8 am to Noon

ITEMS WE ARE UNABLE TO ACCEPT:

APPLIANCES

TOXIC MATERIALS / PAINT / OILS

WIRE

TIRES

BRANCHES

Village Staff may also refuse any other items that are not appropriate for the bins Please contact the Village office if you have any questions.